

Community Education Report

May 13, 2025

## **Movie Nights:**

 For our final movie presentation of the school year, we conducted a poll on Facebook, allowing our followers to vote for a "classic" family film. The winner is "The Goonies," which we will be screening on Sunday, May 18th at 2:00 PM.

## **Early Childhood:**

- On Wednesday, April 30th, we hosted a registration open house that welcomed 26 families. Attendees
  had the opportunity to meet staff members, tour the classrooms, and complete registration paperwork
  at the event or take home a registration packet.
- Currently, we have 40 students registered for Early Childhood Classes:
  - o 10 in the morning section of Little Miners (3-year-olds)
  - 1 in the afternoon section of Little Miners
  - 16 in the 3-day/week section of Little Rangers (4-year-olds)
  - 13 in the 5-day/week section of Little Rangers
- We will continue to monitor registration numbers throughout the summer and may adjust offered sections based on demand.

## **Summer Picnics:**

- This summer marks our fourth year of offering weekly picnics for the youth in our community!
- Picnics will take place on Wednesdays from 11 AM to 1 PM at Crosby City Park, starting June 4th and concluding on August 20th, with the exception of July 2nd due to Fourth of July celebrations.
  - A total of 11 picnics will be offered this summer.
- We are currently seeking community sponsors and volunteers to assist each week and ensure the sustainability of this program.
- Additionally, we are collaborating with stakeholders in Emily to enhance our picnic program to bring activities and snacks for the youth in that community in a sustainable way.

Respectfully Submitted by: Abby Geotz